

September 25, 2024

Sandy Pollock Hamilton Police Service Auction Account 155 King William St Hamilton, ON L8R 1A7

Dear Sandy and Staff at Hamilton Police Service,

On behalf of the clients, staff and Board of Directors at Wesley, I would like to express my deepest gratitude for your continued support and I am pleased to share the enclosed 2023-24 Annual Report with you.

Every day, we help individuals and families struggling with poverty by providing a range of supports through our programs across Hamilton, Halton and Brantford.

Last fiscal year we saw many changes for Wesley, including a successful move of the Newcomers program and the Special Care Unit for people with substance use issues to a new building on Main St E in Hamilton. This new space is much larger and has allowed us to increase the temporary accommodations we can offer for people who would otherwise be unhoused.

We deeply appreciate everyone who helps all of the Wesley programs, whether they be for Housing, Newcomers to Canada, or Children, Youth, and Families – your commitment continues to make a difference in the lives of the most marginalized individuals in our community.

In particular, I want to thank you for being a Wesley donor. We know there are a lot of worthwhile causes out there and we are deeply appreciative for your generosity -- whether you have agreed to have your donation listed or continue to help anonymously, please know how much your gift means to us.

If ever you have any questions about the work of Wesley or if you would like to discuss further how you can help, please do not hesitate to reach out to us by emailing me at giving@wesley.ca or calling (905) 528-5629 ext. 234. I am always glad to hear from you.

Thank you for your kindness—we couldn't do this work without you.

With sincere appreciation,

Rashed Afif

Chief Executive Officer

Wesley

Thankyou for your support!